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From: oddpilot@aol.com
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Fwd: Placement of warning sign near the Dougboy Monument
Date: Monday, June 29, 2020 1:14:04 PM


From: oddpilot@aol.com
To: kpabst@missoulacounty.us
Cc: Oddpilot@aol.com
Sent: 6/29/2020 1:10:30 PM Mountain Standard Time
Subject: Re: Placement of warning sign near the Dougboy Monument


Dear Ms. Pabst:
 I checked with the Police Department early last week and was told  by the desk officer that the Sheriff's
office is investigating the vandalism to the Veteran's Monument..


 President Trump signed his executive order on Friday regarding the protection of monuments. Here is
the report.


On Friday June 27th President Trump signed an Executive Order Protecting American Monuments and
Memorials, limiting federal grants for jurisdictions and law enforcement agencies that permit the
desecration of monuments, memorials, and statues. The new order enforces laws prohibiting the
desecration of public monuments and will withhold federal support from state and local governments that
have failed to protect public monuments, and withdraw federal grants for jurisdictions and law
enforcement agencies that fail to stop their desecration.


By failing to post warning signs near our veteran and law enforcement monuments, should they be
vandalized due to the negligent action of  the City and County, both entities could suffer the loss of
Federal support.  This is something to consider.


Thank you,


Dennis Gordon


406-549-6280
In a message dated 6/29/2020 10:11:30 AM Mountain Standard Time,
kpabst@missoulacounty.us writes:


Dear Mr. Gordon,


The case of the vandalized statue is being investigated by the Missoula
Police Department.  They have not yet been able to locate a suspect.  For
updates on that investigation, I' recommend reaching out to the police
department.


The Board of County Commissioners will be discussing whether to erect a
warning sign as you suggested. For more information on that, I'd recommend
reaching out to them. It doesn't appear likely that my office will be involved in
this, but I wanted to let you know that other agencies are following through
with the concerns you raised.


Thank you very much,


Kirsten H. Pabst
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Missoula County Attorney
200 W. Broadway, Missoula MT 59802
(406) 258-4737


From: oddpilot@aol.com <oddpilot@aol.com>
Sent: Friday, June 26, 2020 6:59 AM
To: Kirsten Pabst <kpabst@missoulacounty.us>
Cc: Oddpilot@aol.com <Oddpilot@aol.com>
Subject: Re: Placement of warning sign near the Dougboy Monument


Dear County Attorney Pabst,
     Thank you for your response. I hope your investigation reveals the perpetrator(s) of this
despicable act.   I addressed the Missoula City Council Committee as a Whole on Wednesday.
I have included my statement, with my request to the Council, in this email.
    Ms. Pabst,
     Something  could be done immediately to protect the Veteran's Monument.  A warning sign
could be placed near the Doughboy statue stating what the consequences are to anyone
considering vandalizing the statue. That it is a Violation of the Federal Veterans Memorial
Preservation Act and that the perpetrator would be subject to a penalty of 10 years in Federal
Prison.  Perhaps the posting of a warning  sign can be expedited before the next group of
protesters gather at the Missoula County Courthouse. I am also contacting the County
Commissioner with my request. Thank you for your time.


Dennis Gordon
406-549-6280


Dear City Council members,


 


I have emailed each of you information which explains the purpose of my
phone call today. As you know, the Missoula Veteran's war memorial
monument at the Missoula County Courthouse was vandalized at the Black
Lives Matter protests in early June. It has sat there undisturbed since 1927.
The expense to have it refurbished was quite costly, which will be borne by
the Citizens of Missoula.


 


I am requesting today that you contact the U.S. Department of Justice to see
that the perpetrator of the vandalism of the Veteran's Monument is sought
out and brought to justice. These despicable acts, the spray painting and
symbolic lynching of the Doughboy soldier, violate the Federal Veterans
Memorial Preservation Act. The perpetrator, upon conviction, would be
subject to ten years in Federal Prison.


 


Last night a group of protestors carried black paint up Mount Sentinel and
painted the White M situated there half Black. According to the University,
the cost to remediate this will be expensive. So now the protests are no
longer confined to the Missoula County Courthouse but have branched out
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into our community.


 


I am sure you are aware, five veterans memorials and a memorial to our
deceased law enforcement officers stand unguarded at the Rose Park
Memorial Garden on Brooks street. They are potential targets of vandalism.
With this in mind, I ask that my Ward 5 Representatives, Stacie Anderson
and John Contos, place on the agenda of the appropriate council committee
a hearing to discuss how our veterans' monuments in the Rose Memorial
Park and at the County courthouse can be protected. I also request that signs
be placed at that those locations which clearly state that vandalism of those
monuments is a federal crime subject to ten years in prison.


Thank you,


Dennis Gordon


Ward 5


________________________________________________________________________________________


In a message dated 6/25/2020 10:22:16 AM Mountain Standard Time,
kpabst@missoulacounty.us writes:


Dear Mr. Gordon,


I believe the matter is still under investigation.  I will make some
inquiries and let you know what I find out.


 


Kirsten H. Pabst


Missoula County Attorney


(406) 258-4737


 


 


 


From: Susan Hurteau <shurteau@missoulacounty.us> 
Sent: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 9:00 AM
To: Kirsten Pabst <kpabst@missoulacounty.us>
Subject: FW: Violation of the Veteranss Memorial Preservation Act during
the Black Lives Matter Protest


 







 


 


From: oddpilot@aol.com <oddpilot@aol.com> 
Sent: Wednesday, June 24, 2020 8:11 AM
To: countyattorney <countyattorney@missoulacounty.us>
Cc: oddpilot@aol.com
Subject: Fwd: Violation of the Veterans Memorial Preservation Act during
the Black Lives Matter Protest


 


Dear Missoula County Attorney:


Can you please contact the U.S. Department of Justice and ask that they help you to
locate and to prosecute the perpetrator(s) who vandalized the Veteran's Monument at
the Missoula County Courthouse?  I am sure you are aware,  such an action is a
Federal Crime since it violates the Veterans Memorial Preservation Act and is subject
to up to ten years in Federal Prison.


Thank you,


Dennis Gordon


From: oddpilot@aol.com
To: council@ci.missoula.mt.us
Cc: oddpilot@aol.com
Sent: 6/24/2020 7:41:59 AM Mountain Standard Time
Subject: Fwd: Violation of the Veterans Memorial Preservation
Act during the Black Lives Matter Protest


Dear City Council,


I am asking that you contact the U.S. Department of Justice
to see that the perpetrator(s) of the vandalism of the Veteran's
Memorial Monument at the Missoula County Courthouse
during the Black Lives Matter Protest is sought out and
charged. These despicable actions are a violation of the
Federal Veterans Memorial Preservation Act and the
perpetrator(s) upon conviction would be subject to ten years
in the Federal Prison.


I further ask that my Ward 5 Representatives  arrange in the
appropriate council committee a hearing to discuss how our
veterans' monuments in Rose Memorial Park and at the
courthouse can be protected, and that signs be placed at those
locations informing that vandalism of such monuments is a
federal crime subject to ten years in prison.
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Thank you,


Dennis Gordon


From: NugentJ@ci.missoula.mt.us
To: oddpilot@aol.com
Sent: 6/23/2020 9:19:51 AM Mountain Standard Time
Subject: RE: Violation of the Veteranss Memorial
Preservation Act during the Black Lives Matter Protest


DENNIS:


 


Thank you for your email and the link to your
Missoulian pinion editorial.


 


I was not aware that the Doughboy statue had been
vandalized until I received your email. Such an act of
senseless destructive vandalism is disappointing,
unacceptable and in conflict with nearly 250 years of
efforts by United States citizens to establish and
protect our citizen constitutional rights, such as
freedom of speech, and equal protection of the laws,
that are intended to be respected and civilly exercised
by United States citizens.


 


I agree that all lives matter. All lives matter equally. All
human beings should be treated with equal respect as
well as afforded equal rights as part of our humanity to
each other as well as part of our equal protection of the
laws Constitutional rights provided pursuant to both the
United States and Montana Constitution to all citizens.


 


Our office will of course work cooperatively with law
enforcement to bring justice in all matters that our
office is called upon to address within the limited
authority and jurisdiction that Montana municipal
attorneys are allowed pursuant to Montana state law.


 


JIM NUGENT
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From: oddpilot@aol.com <oddpilot@aol.com> 
Sent: Tuesday, June 23, 2020 8:01 AM
To: Jim Nugent <NugentJ@ci.missoula.mt.us>
Cc: oddpilot@aol.com
Subject: Violation of the Veteranss Memorial
Preservation Act during the Black Lives Matter Protest


 


Jim, good morning,


As you must be aware, the Doughboy Veteran's Memorial was
vandalized in early June by a protester(s) at the Black Lives Matter
rally at the Missoula County Courthouse.  In case you aren't aware
of the circumstances, I have attached a link to my op/ed which
appeared in Sunday's Missoulian.  As you know, this vandalism
violates the Federal Veterans Memorial Preservation Act. Whoever
did the act of vandalism is subject to up to ten years in Federal
Prison.


Since you are the top law enforcement officer for the city of
Missoula, will you will act in conjunction with the Missoula County
Attorney, and with the FBI, to bring to justice the perpetrator(s) of
this despicable act?


Thank you,


Dennis Gordon


https://missoulian.com/opinion/columnists/defend-doughboy-statue-
from-vandalism/article_e59fe107-5f4b-56f0-8b5e-
44add17ca656.html


Messages and attachments sent to or from this e-mail
account pertaining to City business may be considered public
or private records depending on the message content. The
City is often required by law to provide public records to
individuals requesting them. The City is also required by law
to protect private, confidential information. This message is
intended for the use of the individual or entity named above.
If you are not the intended recipient of this transmission,
please notify the sender immediately, do not forward the
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message to anyone, and delete all copies. Thank you   ­­


Messages and attachments sent to or from this e-mail account may be
considered public or private records depending on the message content.
Unless otherwise exempted from the public records law, senders and
receivers of County email should presume that the emails are subject to
release upon request. This message is intended for the use of the individual
or entity named above. If you are not the intended recipient of this
transmission, please notify the sender immediately, do not forward the
message to anyone, and delete all copies.








From: B Pepowski
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site; Bryan von Lossberg
Subject: Hire BIPOC organizations - we need action, not research
Date: Monday, June 29, 2020 8:51:59 PM


Dear Council and Bryan,


I am a concerned white person who heard that Missoula is considering hiring a white-led
organization (Six Pony Hitch) to research racism in Missoula. I want to echo what BIPOC
Missoulans are saying about this idea:


1) Do NOT hire a white-led organization. There are so many talented BIPOC community
members and organizations you could hire instead. It is not enough that Six Pony Hitch is
involving some POC members on their team. The team hired for this job should be entirely led
by BIPOC.


2) Do not use precious time and funds on research to verify what BIPOC are saying. Use them
for long-overdue action. The BIPOC community members you should hire will know what
actions to take or will do research as necessary. 


Please listen to Missoulans of color and do not hire Six Pony Hitch.
Brett Pepowski
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From: Deana DeWire
To: Ellen Leahy; Cindy Farr
Cc: Sandra Vasecka; Julie Merritt; Grp. City Council and City Web Site; bcc@missoulacounty.us
Date: Monday, June 29, 2020 4:17:25 PM


Hi Ellen and Cindy,


I wanted to reach out to you all and share an experience that I had while getting gas at
Clearwater Junction last week - I'm including city council and county commissioners because
I'm not sure who has the authority to respond to these types of situations with some action.


I was traveling to Seeley Lake for work last Monday and had to stop for gas at the cow, which
was very busy. After pumping my gas, I pulled into a parking spot to wait for my crew to
catch up.  I noticed that more than 50% of the vehicles were from out of state; and not just
neighboring states, but all over the country - NY, CA, MN, UT, OR, WA, NC... literally,
every corner of the country was at that gas station. 


I am NOT exaggerating when I say that not one - not a single person with out of state plates -
wore a mask when they entered the gas station.  Additionally, they were mostly entering the
store as a full traveling cohort, not just one person from the group.  I would say that about 1/2
of the folks with MT plates had masks on and were not entering the store in large groups. 


This was incredibly alarming.  I know that you are working very hard to advocate for face
coverings in hopes that they will become normalized and ubiquitous, but it simply isn't
happening at the pace and scale that it needs to and the message is not getting to our visitors.
As our understanding of this virus grows, we see more and more how effective universal
masking can be!  This is now evident from laboratory work (such as this study), modeling
(discussed here) and with real-world evidence from areas that enacted universal masking
policies (discussed here and here). 


Today, we have 56 new cases in the state - there is simply no excuse why we are not
implementing such policies!  I know that this may seem unpopular and I certainly don't envy
your position as the public face of our community response!  I have nothing but empathy for
you being at the front of the front-line!  But, it is my opinion that we are sacrificing nothing by
wearing a mask!  It is, at worst, a minor inconvenience to wear a mask in a building or where
social distancing isn't possible!  The actual sacrifice is losing child care or in-class instruction
this fall, which is a moderate sacrifice.  A worse sacrifice, for me, has been hearing my
grandmother's loneliness and fear when she's been hospitalized in isolation, without visitors
and in an environment where her caretakers are so covered up that she can't tell if they're
human, let alone look them in the eyes to connect on a human level while receiving her
diagnosis.  And, of course, there are those making the greatest sacrifice of all in losing their
loved ones, alone, and not having a space to mourn for them properly.  THOSE are the true
sacrifices.  Comparatively, masks are nothing!


Montanans pride ourselves on taking care of our neighbors!  We do it everyday because it's as
much a part of our being and our culture as the landscape - Wearing a mask is an extension of
that care!  And it is the lowest common denominator to keeping our economy open!  So,
please!  Consider enacting a policy of universal masking!  


Thank you so much for all your hard work, diligence and transparency!  I continue to be in
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awe of the work that you are doing around this and our community is grateful!
Best wishes to you all at the health department!
dd
 








From: Silvia Roma
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Possible Six Pony Hitch contract with the City of Missoula
Date: Monday, June 29, 2020 5:54:46 PM


To the members of Missoula City Council,


I am reaching out to urge you to not contract witch Six Pony Hitch to perform a study on
racism in Missoula. If the city is going to conduct or perform such a study, that study should
be led by BIPOC individuals. To hire a white team to perform this study is misguided and
insensitive.


Best,
Silvia Roma


Riverside neighborhood resident
-- 
Silvia Roma
Office Manager, Missoula Economic Partnership
SUNY Geneseo, Class of 2013
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From: Emily Withnall
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site; Bryan von Lossberg
Subject: RE: LEARN and racism research in Missoula
Date: Monday, June 29, 2020 4:47:36 PM


Dear Missoula City Councilors, 


I am writing as a resident of Missoula and a queer woman who is concerned about safety and
equity in this city. Although I'm heartened that the city is taking some steps to work towards
addressing racism in Missoula, I am disheartened by the approach that is being taken. As a
queer woman, I fear for my safety in Missoula and have experienced and witnessed many
incidents of what should be considered hate crimes, as well as homophobia and transphobia by
community members and police officers. When I have tried to speak about these things, my
experiences have been dismissed. My understanding of these exchanges is that most white
people in Missoula think of this city as such a liberal, open, tolerant place and so anything I
experience must be rare, or my problem to deal with. I say this as a white, cisgender woman,
so my experiences are just the tip of the iceberg when it comes to the racism and prejudice that
more marginalized communities face in Missoula. It's not enough to be "nice" or "liberal."
Racism, homophobia, transphobia, and classism are all alive and well in Missoula, even
among people who consider themselves to be very progressive. 


While I understand the intention of putting together the LEARN team, I am confused about
why the city would pay a white owned business that is focused on branding and marketing to
conduct research that is already abundant in the community. People have been telling their
stories already. Stories about racism do not need to be branded or presented as market
research. Marginalized communities are not potential consumers. They are citizens who have
been raising their voices for a long time. Are the members of the LEARN team being paid for
their time? Why isn't there more Native representation on the team, given the demographics of
Montana and Missoula? If research is absolutely needed, why not pay a Native owned
organization? I am unclear about what this kind of research will accomplish that people's lived
experiences, as expressed at city council meetings and in other forums and media, do not. If
even one person says that they've experienced racism from the police, or discrimination at
work, action should be taken. The policies that are good for the most marginalized among us
are the policies that will be good for everyone and ensure that we are truly an inclusive
community. I will also add that if you want data, it's available already. The disproportional
representation of Native and Black people in the Missoula County Detention Center and the
Pov should be enough to prompt action. The ACLU of Montana also has plentiful data on the
ways that systemic racism is affecting Native folks. Action is what is needed, not more
research. 


In closing, I'd ask that city council consider the following: 1. Why is more research needed
and what will it accomplish or prove (and prove to whom?) that doesn't already exist? 2. Who
is being paid to do the research, and who isn't (and how might this be perpetuating the very
issues you want to resolve)? 


Thank you for your attention to these concerns. I look forward to learning more about how the
city will proceed. 


Emily Withnall 
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From: Allison Dunne
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Cc: Bryan von Lossberg
Subject: Racism and Public Safety
Date: Monday, June 29, 2020 8:20:06 PM


I have been informed the MCC is intending on hiring an organization to research racism in our community. The
story has been told. You have all the data you need. It is well past time to meet with POC in our community to
address long standing issues. This community, home of the U of Mt has a profession community of POC with the
skills, expertise, and experience to address this issue AND be inclusive of the dominant culture.
Enough is enough.


Allison Dunne
Executive Director Bitterroot CASA
406-531-2744
Bttrcasa@msn.com


Sent from my iPhone
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From: Stacie Anderson
To: tessa samuels; Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Re: BIPOC for Ad Hoc Committee
Date: Monday, June 29, 2020 4:00:17 PM


Tessa, 


Thank you for reaching out.  I think there is a bit of confusion about the point of this project. 
We are not just simply researching to verify.  We are researching to learn what changes can be
made to make lasting and impactful change.  Change that will actually affect people's lives.


I want to be clear that the proposal came through Six Pony Hitch from a team of BIPOC
community members:
• Wilena Old Person: Program Coordinator, College of Health/Board of Trustees Missoula County
Public Schools
• Jamar Galbreath:  Associate Director of Program Innovation at EmpowerMT
• Dr. Laurelle C. Warner: Campus Director for Walla Walla University Missoula Campus
• Alex Kim:  Racial Justice Engagement Specialist at EmpowerMT
• Ku’au Ahina:  University of Montana Pacific Islanders Club
• Brad Hall:  Tribal Outreach Specialist, University of Montana
• Spider McKnight:  Owner of the communications firm Six Pony Hitch


We are taking our lead from the BIPOC led team on how to best move forward. 


Thank you again for taking the time to be in touch, I hope you will continue to do so.


Best,
Stacie 


*****************************
Stacie M. Anderson 
Missoula City Council Ward 5 
435 Ryman Street, Missoula MT 59803
406-282-4662
***Email to and from this account is public and may be audited at any time***


From: tessa samuels <tnsamuels95@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, June 29, 2020 3:48:03 PM
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: BIPOC for Ad Hoc Committee
 
We do not need more research to verify the black and indigenous people of color’s experience. We need action.And
we don’t need white people to be paid more to fix this problem.Any solution should be led by black and indigenous
people of color.
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From: Bryan von Lossberg
To: Rohanna Erin
Cc: Grp. City Council and City Web Site; Heidi West
Subject: Re: Concern with Ad Hoc Committee
Date: Monday, June 29, 2020 3:05:01 PM


Thank you for your message, Erin,


I want to be clear that the proposal came through Six Pony Hitch from a team of BIPOC
community members:
• Wilena Old Person: Program Coordinator, College of Health/Board of Trustees Missoula
County Public Schools
• Jamar Galbreath:  Associate Director of Program Innovation at EmpowerMT
• Dr. Laurelle C. Warner: Campus Director for Walla Walla University Missoula Campus
• Alex Kim:  Racial Justice Engagement Specialist at EmpowerMT
• Ku’au Ahina:  University of Montana Pacific Islanders Club
• Brad Hall:  Tribal Outreach Specialist, University of Montana
• Spider McKnight:  Owner of the communications firm Six Pony Hitch


And it is that team that is being paid for their proposal work through Six Pony Hitch.
Likewise, any work done by the team that results from the proposal will be compensated, as
well.


I’d be happy to discuss and describe this more, if that would be helpful.


Thanks,
Bryan


Bryan von Lossberg
Alderman, Missoula City Council - Ward 1
City Council President
522 Howell St
Missoula, MT 59802
(406) 552-7806


On Jun 29, 2020, at 2:44 PM, Rohanna Erin <rohanna.erin@gmail.com> wrote:


Hello Bryan, Heidi and City Council Members-
I'm emailing to express my concern with the Ad Hoc Committee on Public Safety
and Systemic Racism proposal paying a white consulting group to do the work
that BIPOC community members are already doing. Any funding put towards this
project should go directly to leaders of color, who don't need to learn about racism
because they have experienced it firsthand their entire lives. 
Please consider ending this partnership with Six Pony Hitch and hiring a BIPOC
led organization (Montana Racial Equity Project) to do this very important work.
Thank you,
Rohanna Erin
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From: Stacie Anderson
To: August A; Grp. City Council and City Web Site; Bryan von Lossberg
Subject: Re: Six Pony Hitch researching racism
Date: Monday, June 29, 2020 4:01:24 PM


Greetings August, 


Thank you for reaching out.  I think there is a bit of confusion about the point of this project. 
We are not just simply researching to verify.  We are researching to learn what changes can be
made to make lasting and impactful change.  Change that will actually affect people's lives.


 
I want to be clear that the proposal came through Six Pony Hitch from a team of BIPOC
community members:
• Wilena Old Person: Program Coordinator, College of Health/Board of Trustees Missoula County
Public Schools
• Jamar Galbreath:  Associate Director of Program Innovation at EmpowerMT
• Dr. Laurelle C. Warner: Campus Director for Walla Walla University Missoula Campus
• Alex Kim:  Racial Justice Engagement Specialist at EmpowerMT
• Ku’au Ahina:  University of Montana Pacific Islanders Club
• Brad Hall:  Tribal Outreach Specialist, University of Montana
• Spider McKnight:  Owner of the communications firm Six Pony Hitch


 
We are taking our lead from the BIPOC led team on how to best move forward. 


Thank you again for taking the time to be in touch, I hope you will continue to do so.


Best,
Stacie 


*****************************
Stacie M. Anderson 
Missoula City Council Ward 5 
435 Ryman Street, Missoula MT 59803
406-282-4662
***Email to and from this account is public and may be audited at any time***


From: August A <waitstopholdup@gmail.com>
Sent: Monday, June 29, 2020 3:45:33 PM
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site; Bryan von Lossberg
Subject: Six Pony Hitch researching racism
 
Hello, we do not need more research to verify BIPOC experience. We need action. And we
don't need white people to be paid more to fix this problem. Any solution should be led by
BIPOC. Thank you for your time.
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From: Erin Miller
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Cc: Bryan von Lossberg
Subject: Rethink Six Pony Hitch Proposal
Date: Monday, June 29, 2020 4:21:08 PM


Hi Councilman von Lossberg and all Missoula City Councilors, 


My name is Erin and I'm a constituent in Ward 3.  I wanted to express my concern for the Six
Pony Hitch proposal being presented to City Council on Wednesday during the 11 am Ad Hoc
meeting. 


I'll be in attendance for most of the meeting and am looking forward to hearing this proposal
be described more in depth but after reading it on face value, I'm concerned at the lack of
tangible change it seems to be focused on. This proposal feels like a lot of story collecting to
'prove' that racism and oppression are very real and that they have damaging effects on our
BIPOC community members instead of thinking through solutions and actions our city can be
taking now to address these issues directly. 


I see the value in figuring out the issues first so you best know how to address them
structurally (which I think is the aim here although I'm not sure) but I also think in reality, we
have the data. We know the oppressive horrors happening in our backyard - either in front of
the courthouse or within our housing system. I appreciate the efforts City Council has initiated
but I urge you to please rethink this proposal, which is being hosted through a white-led
company, and genuinely ask (and continue to ask) BIPOC community members to not only be
a part of this conversation but to be leading it - from start to finish. Thank you. 


Best, 
Erin 


-- 
Erin C. Miller
she/ her
(e) erincmiller11@gmail.com
(c) 502-322-6132
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From: Finn Carroll
To: Bryan von Lossberg; Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Six Pony Hitch racism research
Date: Monday, June 29, 2020 6:53:56 PM


Hello, my name is Finnean Carroll. I was born in Missoula and have lived here for most of my
life. I’m writing to voice my concern about the city council hiring Six Pony Hitch to research
racism in Missoula. It is a white owned organization, and paying white people to research
racism is not productive, but just a performative action. Real action is needed to combat
racism in Montana. We as white people of course need to so the brunt of the work of
dismantling white supremacy because we created it and benefit from it. But the leadership and
input of Black and Indigenous people is absolutely necessary. The money should be spent
instead on helping communities of color, with direct guidance of BIPOC in our community. A
white owned organization does not to be making a profit from a pointless study and I hope the
council does not waste money on an empty gesture. 
Thank you,
Finn 
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From: August A
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site; Bryan von Lossberg
Subject: Six Pony Hitch researching racism
Date: Monday, June 29, 2020 3:45:54 PM


Hello, we do not need more research to verify BIPOC experience. We need action. And we
don't need white people to be paid more to fix this problem. Any solution should be led by
BIPOC. Thank you for your time.
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From: Karl Brandenberger
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site; Bryan von Lossberg
Subject: Six Pony Hitch
Date: Monday, June 29, 2020 5:58:58 PM


Hello Reader,


Hiring Six Pony Hitch to address and research systemic racism in our Missoula community is useless. Here are
some reasons:
1. Contracting a think tank with our money is an expense nobody is willing to pay for. Neither the marginalized
ethnic groups of Montana nor otherwise. We don’t need a third party to address this issue.
2. What useful public product will ultimately result from contracting Six Pony? Data? Will that be public data? And
how do you quantify systemic racism?
3. About that data, once again, Six Pony Hitch is independent. How will city council address the implicit bias of Six
Pony Hitch’s research products? Research data always has a bias that must be addressed. I doubt that Missoula City
Council is ready to address this bias seeing as a third party firm is to be outsourced. An improper address of this bias
would be devastating for public relations.


Take these into consideration, Reader. Nothing good will come from contracting Six Pony Hitch for this task.
Missoula City Council is equipped to address systemic racism and make appropriate changes. There are many
citizens passionate about these issues who are willing to speak these at city council meetings. Listen to us, directly,
there is absolutely no need for a third party contract.


Sincerely,
Karl Brandenberger
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From: Naomi Siegel
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site; Bryan von Lossberg
Subject: Support BIPOC in Missoula
Date: Monday, June 29, 2020 4:41:19 PM


Hello Missoula City Council and the Ad-Hoc Committee on Public Safety and Systemic
Racism,


I am a Missoula resident and voter residing in the Rattlesnake. It recently came to my attention
that you are planning on hiring Six Pony Hitch to research racism in Missoula. To me, this is a
huge mistake. Black and Indigenous folks should be at the center of this conversation and paid
for their work to help the council uncover and enact action items to support BIPOC in our
community. Any solution to this systemic solution should be led by BIPOC. One organization
I highly recommend working with is the Montana Racial Equity Project. 


Thank you for leaning into the hard work to dismantle systemic racism in our community.
Getting out of your comfort zone and hiring BIPOC is the way to do this.


Best,
Naomi 
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From: mtrogersthompson@earthlink.net
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Cc: "Simmons, Sandra"
Subject: Support of Flavor Ban on All Tobacco Products.
Date: Monday, June 29, 2020 10:22:54 AM
Attachments: Signed-CMC Board of Trustees Support of Ban of Sale fo Flavored Tobaco.pdf


Dear City Council,
Attached is a Letter of Support from Community Medical Center Board standing in support of the
Ban of All Flavored Tobacco. Should you have questions please contact Dr. Sandra Simmons  or Dr.
Kathy Rogers.
 
Sincerely,
Kathy S Rogers MD  FAAP
mtrogersthompson@earthlink.net
406-544-0073
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From: Ryn Briggs
To: Bryan von Lossberg; Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: Systemic Racism in Missoula
Date: Monday, June 29, 2020 8:30:45 PM


Missoula City Council, 


Reaching out in regards to the misguided proposed plan to hire a white individual(s) to
“research” racism in Missoula. We do NOT need white people to research BIPOC community
members to validate BIPOC’s lived experience of racism in our community! This is wrong!
We need action and ANY solution should be led by BIPOC and they should be the ones paid
to do it. Do better! 


Missoula resident,
Ryn Briggs 
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From: michael bentley
To: Grp. City Council and City Web Site
Subject: montana dancing bridges
Date: Monday, June 29, 2020 1:13:36 PM
Attachments: UM BRIGDE copy.pdf


DOWNTOWN BRIDGE copy.pages
DOWNTOWN BRIDGE copy.pdf


Council members I’m sending the proposals for a downtown bridge again to you all. I realize that the Higgins Street
bridge is being expanded but still   pedestrians have to walk next to heavy vehicle traffic. This is not Missoula we
need a quiet passage across the river to down town and the university. Please consider these bridges so we can
highlight the beauty of the Clark Fork river and the spirit of Missoula.
 Respectfully 
Bert M
.L. Bentley
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     PROPOSAL UNIVERSITY OF MONTANA CABLE STAYED BRIDGE



TYPE - CABLE STAYED BRIDGE = CALIFORNIA STREET BRIDGE



LOCATION- SOUTHWEST PROPERTY CORNER OF THE NORTH CAMPUS TO 
NORTHEAST CORNER OF SOUTH CAMPUS. ( KIM WILLIAM’S TRAIL BEHIND CAMPUS 
MAINTENANCE BUILDINGS)



PROPOSAL DESIGNER - OZ ARCHITECTS - DISIGN BUILD CONTRACTOR



TIME FRAME OF COMPLETING WHOLE PROJECT - 14 MONTHS



TOAL BUDGET OF COMPLETE PROJECT - 5 TO 5.4 Million



MAIN WORK DETAILS OF THE BRIDGE CONSTRUCTION PROPOSAL ;



    * SETTING THE COMMERCIAL NORMS WITH THE CONCERNED LOCAL 
GOVERNMENTS AND INCORPORATING THE REGULATORY GUIDELINES IN THE 
PROJECT.



    * MAINTAINING THE ENVIRONMENTAL AND SAFETY REGULATIONS REQUIRED FOR 
THE BRIDGE.



    *  PROCESSING THE DETAILS OF THE INFRASTRUCTURAL AND FUNCTIONALITES 
REQUIRED FOR THE BRIDGE. 



THE CHIEF OBJECTIVES OF THE BRIDGE CONSTRUCTION PROPOSAL :



CONNECT NORTH UM COMPUS TO SOUTH UM CAMPUS SAFELY FOR WALKERS. 
STROLLERS, WHEELCHAIRS, BIKERS, AND WILD CRITTERS. CONNECT BIKE AND WALK 
TRAILS . SOCIAL GATHERINGS AND OTHER EVENTS COULD TAKE PLACE ON THE 
BRIDGE. EYE SORE AND DANGEROUS ELECTRICAL WIRES TAKEN DOWN AND RUN 
UNDER BRIDGE.



COMPLETION OF THESE 3 IDENTICAL BRIDGES WILL CREATE A ONE OF A KIND UNIQUE 
ART FORM. WITH THEIR SLEEK DESIGN STYLE AND NATURAL BLUE AND BROWN 
COLORS. EACH BRIDGE WILL HAVE A DIFFERENT YEAR ROUND SHOW CASE OF THE 
NATURAL BEAUTY OF MISSOULA’S CLARK FORK UP AND DOWN THE RIVER. 



PROPOSAL MANAGER - M.L. BENTLEY (BERT) 406 -241-7408  EMAIL 
bentleymon@yahoo.com



cc
OZ ARCHITECTURE- MAYORS OFFICE- CITY FINANCE DEPT. - CITY COUNCIL- CITY 
PLANNING AND REDEVELOPMENT- DOWNTOWN ASSOCIATION



July 15 2019
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PROPOSAL DOWNTOWN MISSOULA CABLE STAYED BRIDGE
TYPE - CABLE STAYED BRIDGE = CALIFORNIA STREET BRIDGE

LOCATION - CROSSING CLARK FORK RIVER (WHERE ELECTRICAL WIRES CROSS
RIVER AT N. PATTEE ST)

PROPOSAL DESIGNER - OZ ARCHITECTS - DESIGN BUILD CONTRACTOR
TIME FRAME OF COMPLETING WHOLE PROJECT - 14 MONTHS

TOTAL BUDGET OF COMPLETE PROJECT -5 TO 5.4 M

MAIN WORK DETAILS OF THE BRIDGE CONSTRUCTION PROPOSAL;

* SETTING THE COMMERCIAL NORMS WITH THE CONCERNED LOCAL GOVERNMENT
AND INCORPORATING THE REGULATORY GUIDELINES IN THE PROJECT.

* MAINTAINING THE ENVIRONMENTAL AND SAFETY REGULATIONS.

* PROCESSING THE DETAILS OF THE INFRASTRUCTURAL FUNCTIONALITIES
REQUIRED FOR THE BRIDGE.

THE CHIEF OBJECTIVES OF THE BRIDGE CONSTRUCTION PROPOSAL;

CONNECT NORTH DOWNTOWN TO SOUTH DOWNTOWN SAFELY FOR WALKERS,
STROLLERS, WHEELCHAIRS, AND BIKERS. PEDESTRIANS TO MOVE FREELY AND
SAFELY ACROSS RIVER WITH OUT THE HASSLE OF VEHICLES MOVING BESIDE THEM.
CCONNECT BIKE AND WALK TRAILS. SOCIAL GATHERINGS AND OTHER EVENTS COULD
TAKE PLACE ON BRIDGE.

EYE SORE DANGEROUS ELECTRICAL WIRES TAKEN DOWN AND RUN UNDER BRIDGE.

PROPOSAL MANAGER - in kind M.L. BENTLEY (BERT) 406 241 7408 Email -
bentleymon@yahoo.com

July 152019
cc- OZ ARCHITECTURE - MAYORS OFFICE- CITY FINANCE- CITY COUNGIL - CITY

PLANNING AND REDEVELOPMENT - DOWNTOWN ASSOCIATION- MONTANA DEPT. OF
TRANSPORTATION













        PROPOSAL DOWNTOWN MISSOULA CABLE STAYED BRIDGE



TYPE - CABLE STAYED BRIDGE =  CALIFORNIA STREET BRIDGE



LOCATION - CROSSING CLARK FORK RIVER (WHERE ELECTRICAL WIRES CROSS 
RIVER AT N. PATTEE ST.)



PROPOSAL DESIGNER - OZ ARCHITECTS - DESIGN BUILD CONTRACTOR



TIME FRAME OF COMPLETING WHOLE PROJECT - 14 MONTHS



TOTAL BUDGET OF COMPLETE PROJECT - 5 TO 5.4 M



MAIN WORK DETAILS OF THE BRIDGE CONSTRUCTION PROPOSAL;
 
 * SETTING THE COMMERCIAL NORMS WITH THE CONCERNED LOCAL GOVERNMENT 
AND INCORPORATING THE REGULATORY GUIDELINES IN THE PROJECT.



 * MAINTAINING THE ENVIRONMENTAL AND SAFETY REGULATIONS.



 * PROCESSING THE DETAILS OF THE INFRASTRUCTURAL FUNCTIONALITES 
REQUIRED FOR THE BRIDGE.



THE CHIEF OBJECTIVES OF THE BRIDGE CONSTRUCTION PROPOSAL;
 
CONNECT NORTH DOWNTOWN TO SOUTH DOWNTOWN SAFELY FOR WALKERS, 
STROLLERS, WHEELCHAIRS, AND BIKERS. PEDESTRIANS TO MOVE FREELY AND 
SAFELY ACROSS RIVER WITH OUT THE HASSLE OF VEHICLES MOVING BESIDE THEM. 
CONNECT BIKE AND WALK TRAILS. SOCIAL GATHERINGS AND OTHER EVENTS COULD 
TAKE PLACE ON BRIDGE.
EYE SORE DANGEROUS ELECTRICAL WIRES TAKEN DOWN AND RUN UNDER BRIDGE.



PROPOSAL MANAGER - in kind M.L. BENTLEY (BERT) 406 241 7408   Email - 
bentleymon@yahoo.com



July 15 2019



cc -   OZ ARCHITECTURE - MAYORS OFFICE- CITY FINANCE- CITY COUNCIL  - CITY 
PLANNING AND REDEVELOPMENT - DOWNTOWN ASSOCIATION- MONTANA DEPT. OF 
TRANSPORTATION
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